






 

 

 

June 26, 2017 

CT Recognition Award Selection Committee 
Human Resources Dept. 
Michigan State University 
1407 S. Harrison Road 
East Lansing, MI 48823 
 
 
Dear Selection Committee, 
 
It is my pleasure to write this letter of support for Wendi Winston. I know Wendi for almost two 
years now as her supervisor at the MSUCOM’s Detroit Medical Center (MSUCOM-DMC) site, 
where Wendi serves as the Library Assistant III. I joined MSUCOM-DMC about two years back 
as the Administrative Director, and as her supervisor, got to know Wendi really well over time. 
As a new team member, I immediately realized that Wendi was very approachable, honest and 
a great team player. In my interactions with her over the last two years, she solidified my initial 
assessments about her.  
 
Wendi is compatible with everyone at the workplace, is always supportive and a great 
colleague. Wendi completes her day to day tasks with due diligence and keeps a positive 
attitude. Wendi utilizes her Master’s degree in Library Science to effectively administer the 
Learning Resource Center (LRC), our site library. She manages and catalogues the books and 
publications and maintains the online database for the center. Several students take advantage 
of the LRC. Wendi is continuously supportive to the students, listening to their concerns, helping 
them wholeheartedly but at the same time not hesitant to holding them accountable when their 
behavior is irresponsible and out of line. This shows Wendi’s high sense of right and wrong and 
ethical judgement. Wendi also helps the faculty by performing library searches as needed. 
Wendi shows authority, leadership and independence in her daily work, is very knowledgeable 
and has a professional approach. Wendi recurrently hires, trains and supervises the library 
aides for the site. Wendi is always eager to volunteer in site events like orientation, and open 
houses and takes utmost care to complete her responsibilities. Wendi frequently speaks up 
about innovative ideas in staff meetings; she is very enthusiastic about new projects, while at 
the same time critically thinking about all situations and projects and providing sound feedback. 
I often rely on Wendi to be my “voice of reason” during important decision making in staff 
meetings. 
 
Wendi shows genuine concern about her colleagues and their well-being. Wendi is very 
dedicated to her work and the people she works with. She is often seen advising the MSUCOM-
DMC staff as the site CT Union representative. Over time, Wendi has fostered important 
relationships with other library professionals in the Detroit metropolitan area. Wendi holds 
professional affiliations in the American Library Association, Michigan Library Association and 
the Metropolitan Detroit Medical Library Group. Wendi is always looking for additional 
opportunities, on and off campus. After joining MSUCOM-DMC, I had expressed my interest in 
the site staff and students to be more involved in the community. Wendi showed her usual 



enthusiasm and took responsibility of spearheading this initiative. Last fall, Wendi organized a 
community service event for our site where thirty employees: faculty, staff, students and 
administrators, packed food in a food bank. Wendi is initiating a similar event in the summer. 
Wendi is also thoroughly involved with MSU as a whole and often travels to East Lansing for her 
work with the Women’s Advisory Committee for Support Staff (WACSS) and as the CT Union 
representative. In my occasional discussions with Wendi, I have found her to be very passionate 
about women’s issues. She works hard to be a voice for women and for underdogs.  
 
Overall, in my interactions with Wendi as her supervisor and colleague, I have found her to be a 
very honest and hardworking professional with highest moral and ethical standards. Wendi is a 
very valuable employee with an uplifting attitude with which she strives to constantly improve 
her surroundings. Wendi Winston has my highest recommendation for the 2017 Gliozzo 
Clerical-Technical Recognition Award.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Debalina Bandyopadhyay, Ph.D. 
Administrative Director/Academic Specialist 
MSUCOM-DMC 
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June 23, 2017 

 

 

CT Recognition Award Selection Committee 

Human Resources Dept. 

Michigan State University 

East Lansing, MI 48823 

 

 

Dear Selection Committee Members: 

 

It is my pleasure to write a letter of recommendation for Wendi Winston for the 

2017 Gliozzo Clerical-Technical Recognition Award.  I have worked with 

Wendi for the past eight years, and throughout those years, she has assisted in 

organizing events for our campus - Michigan State University COM – DMC.  

Wendi assisted in organizing volunteering/community service events and 

worked with the students, staff, and faculty to organize fundraisers and 

community service events.   

 

Wendi is a natural leader and has always demonstrated professional sound 

judgment, as well as moral and ethical standards.  She has always provided clear 

directions of the company’s needs.  When there was a need for someone to step 

up and work as a Peer Mentor with the students, Wendi kindly volunteered her 

time, ensuring that they were trained and understood the needs of the incoming 

class.  She is very diligent in performing all of her duties and has always 

maintains a positive attitude. 

 

No matter how busy, Mrs. Winston is always able to stop what she is doing and 

handle with care and poise any question or problem addressed to her by a 

student, staff, or faculty.  Wendi is an excellent employee and I highly 

recommend her for the 2017 Gliozzo Clerical-Technical Recognition Award. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Eboney C. Howard, CHRS 

Administrative Assistant II/S 
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June 23, 2017 
 
 
 
Christine Carter 
Administrative Services 
426 Auditorium Road, Room 412 
East Lansing, MI 48823 
 
Greetings, 
 

Subject:  Nomination for Gliozzo Clerical-Technical Award Nominations 
for Wendi Winston 

 
I am pleased to place a letter of support for your consideration, for the 
nomination of Wendi Winston, for the 15 year anniversary of the Gliozzo 
Award. 
 
I have known and had the opportunity of working with Wendi for four years. 
Wendi is a dedicated and committed staff member at the Detroit Medical Center 
campus of MSU College of Osteopathic Medicine.  Wendi’s primary role is the 
Library Aide where she is responsible for managing and staffing the Learning 
Resource Center.  
 
Wendi is a member of the Metropolitan Detroit Medical Library Group and 
serves on the Shiffman Medical Library Outreach Advisory Council. Her 
experience allows her to support our students and faculty in interpreting 
information in the MSU online library. We have a diverse population at the 
DMC campus of the College of Osteopathic Medicine. Many of our students and 
faculty are Canadian and have international status. Wherever she can, Wendi 
assists with any questions or concerns they may have, or directions they may 
need. Wendi’s commitment is not limited to her role as the Library Aide. 
 
Wendi ensures that our site is aware of forums in the local community and in the 
East Lansing area that benefit our team of students, staff and faculty.  Wendi 
leads our team in its goal to help the underserved community in the metropolitan 
Detroit area. As a result, the DMC site now performs community service 
outreach twice a year. 
 
In addition to assisting academically, Wendi assists staff with professional 
concerns. She is a member of the C-T Union, and also the Union Representative 
for the DMC site. Currently, Wendi serves as the secretary of the WACSS 



 

 

Executive Committee, and was Chair of the 2016 Spring Forum. We at the 
MSUCOM DMC campus are very proud of her representation and leadership.  
 
 
 
I feel no one is more deserving of the Gliozzo Clerical-Technical Award than 
Wendi Winston. She is more than deserving of this recognition.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

jxÇwç jxáàuÜÉÉ~á 
 
Wendy Westbrooks 
Office Assistant III 
 
  








